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Parish Administrator   
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Parish Communications  
Duncan Weston    comms@holytrinitygci.uk 
 

SUNDAY 12TH MARCH 2023 – THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 
 

Saturday 11th March   5.00 pm Mass in Immingham  
Sunday 12th March   9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes  

        9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 

        11.00 am Mass in Grimsby  
        3.00 pm Stations of the Cross in Grimsby 
 

Monday 13th March   2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes 
 

Tuesday 14th March   10.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes  
 

Wednesday 15th March  10.00 am Mass in Immingham  
7.00 pm Mass in Grimsby  

 

Thursday 16th March   10.00 am Funeral Mass in Grimsby 
 

Friday 17th March    6.15 pm Stations of the Cross in Cleethorpes 
7.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes 

 

Saturday 18th March   Noon  Holy Hour in Cleethorpes 
5.00 pm Mass in Immingham  

Sunday 19th March   9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes  

Fourth Sunday of Lent   9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 

        11.00 am Mass in Grimsby  
        3.00 pm Stations of the Cross in Grimsby 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday 6.15-6.55 pm  Cleethorpes 
Saturday  Noon-1.00 pm  Cleethorpes 
Saturday  4.30-4.55 pm  Immingham 
Sunday   8.30-8.55 am  Cleethorpes 
Sunday   10.30-10.55 am Grimsby 
 

Sacraments of Reconciliation and Anointing of the Sick 
Wednesday 6.15-6.55 pm  Cleethorpes 
Saturday  12-15-12.40 pm Cleethorpes 

And before Mass, after Mass, by appointment and at call 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives 
Richard Mellows, Sarah Pollard and Shelagh Winter: if you 
have any safeguarding or DBS concerns or queries, you can 
email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk or call or 
send a text to 07513 725509. 
 

Our Parish Schools 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 
  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982)

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI  
 

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ 
by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King 

so that all may flourish 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Parish of the Diocese of Nottingham – Nottingham Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees. Charity Number: 1134449 / Company Number: 7151646 



Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for March: We pray for those 
who have suffered harm from members of the Church, that 
they may find within the Church herself a concrete response 
to their pain and suffering. 
 

Cycle of Prayer: During the Season of Lent, we pray for: 
candidates for the sacraments; women; the needy and hungry 
of the world; penitents and wanderers. We also pray for Fr 
Colum, the sick and housebound of our parish, the mission of 
St Mary’s and St Joseph’s schools, and those whose 
anniversaries occur at this time. 
 

Warm and Cosy Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to 
anyone who would like some warmth and company this week: 
 

Tues 10.30 am – 1.30 pm with Knit and Natter 
Weds 10.00 am – 12.30 pm with Holy Trinity Social Club 
Weds 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm with boards games and chat 
Fri  11.00 am – 2.00 pm with Friday Open House 

 

Everyone is welcome to come in for free during these times, 
with tea and coffee available for all who wish! 
 

Annual Mission Appeal: This weekend, we welcome Fr Franco 
Maestromauro MCCJ to make our annual mission appeal; 
there will be a retiring collection to support the Comboni 
Missionaries’ work in proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 
 

Church Cleaning – Corpus Christi Church: Thank you to 
everyone who emailed about cleaning the church in response 
to my recent appeal. All who are willing to help are welcome 
to a short meeting in the church on Thursday 30th March at 
5.30 pm. I am hoping that we will have people to set up at 
least two teams so that the church can be cleaned regularly, 
beginning before Easter, and I am grateful to all those who 
work so hard to look after our three churches, Holy Trinity 
Parish Hall, St Mary’s Presbytery and their grounds. Fr Andrew 
 

Church Cleaning – St Mary on the Sea Church: Anyone who is 
free to give the church a good clean after the completion of 
the new porch and toilet and to begin to prepare for the 
Sacred Paschal Triduum is welcome to come to the church this 
Tuesday, 14th March, at 5.30 pm to get hoovering, mopping 
and tidying – please bring your own mop and bucket! I was 
pleased that so many people gathered from across the parish 
to help at the last big clean, following the completion of the 
lighting scheme, as helping each other out in this way is a 
practical aspect of the Kingly Mission given to us in Baptism 
and of our fundamental unity in Christ, in whom we are all 
siblings as members of his one body, the Church. St Mary on 
the Sea Church will reopen for private prayer and weekday 
liturgies this Wednesday, 15th March. Fr Andrew 
 

Collections in February: Offertory Collection – £1701.20 
(envelopes), £866.74 (loose plate) & £2365.00 (standing 
orders); HCPT Group 39 – £984.19; CAFOD Syria & Turkey 
Earthquake Appeal – £1127.39. Thank you for your support of 
the Church’s mission. 
 

Easter Flowers: If you would like to donate money towards 
flowers to be placed in our three parish churches in memory 
of a deceased family member or friend, please complete an 
envelope available from any of our three parish churches or 
from St Mary’s Presbytery. Monies raised will be used 
equitably to decorate all three churches, and the names of 
your loved ones will be displayed in our churches during the 
Season of Easter. 

The Faithful Departed: Please pray for: David Tuff, whose 
body will be received into Corpus Christi Church on Monday 
3rd April at 4.30 pm and whose Funeral Mass will be 
celebrated on Tuesday 4th April at 11.30 am prior to 
Committal in Grimsby Crematorium; and for all who mourn 
their loss.  
 

Lenten Breakfasts are being held in Holy Trinity Parish Hall 
after 9.00 am Mass each Sunday in Lent, and Lenten Lunches 
in St Mary’s Presbytery after 11.00 am Mass; this year, these, 
and our Lenten Alms, will support InterCare, a charity of 
which Bishop Patrick is patron, whose mission is to save lives 
and alleviate suffering through their provision of surplus 
medical resources to rural partner health units in sub-Saharan 
Africa. All are welcome to our breakfasts and lunches, and the 
Lenten Alms baskets are in our churches next to the Altar. 
 

Holy Communion: Please take time this Lent to read The 
Eucharist, which was distributed last Sunday; further copies 
are available in each church and from the parish office. In his 
pastoral letter, Bishop Patrick said that the distribution of 
Holy Communion under both kinds, the Sacred Host and the 
Precious Blood, a common practice in our diocese before the 
first lockdown, can recommence on Maundy Thursday. I will 
consult everyone next Sunday so that we can discern what will 
be right for us to do here in our parish. In the meantime, 
please email me if you have any specific comments, and let us 
pray together that our celebration of Sunday Mass and 
reception of Holy Communion will continue to be at the heart 
of our lives. Fr Andrew 
 

Lent Lunches continue in Immingham on these Saturdays 
of Lent, beginning with an act of worship at 11.30 am: 
 

 18th March  Trinity Methodist Church 
 25th March  Our Lady Star of the Sea Church 
 

Planned Giving Envelopes: The new envelopes will begin on 
Easter Sunday, 9th April, and envelopes can be collected from 
the three churches; if they are not where you expect them to 
be, if you would like to collect them at weekday Mass or from 
St Mary’s Presbytery or if you would prefer to have them 
posted to you, please contact the parish office. 
 

‘Raised Up to A New Hope’ – 23rd March 2023: To prepare 
ourselves to celebrate the Passion, Death and Resurrection of 
Jesus, there will be a Liturgy of Reconciliation in Corpus 
Christi Church, with visiting priests to hear confessions, on 
Thursday 23rd March at 7.00 pm; the liturgy will be followed 
by tea and coffee in Holy Trinity Parish Hall. 
 

‘The Saints and Prayer’ – 18th March 2023: Caroline Leighton 
will lead a half-day retreat in Holy Trinity Parish Hall this 
Saturday, 18th March, beginning with tea and coffee from 
10.00 am and concluding with Holy Hour in Corpus Christi 
Church at noon. She will be looking at Carmelite saints, St 
Hildegard of Bingen and Julian of Norwich. All are welcome! 
 

Thank You to everyone who organised and supported the 
coffee morning in Holy Trinity Parish Hall on Saturday 18th 
February, which raised £147.00 for InterCare, and Dziękuję 
bardzo wszystkimi celebrującym Mszę świętą po Polsku w 
każdą Niedzielę za hojną ofiarności na remont Ł873.90 Bóg 
Zapłać (Thank you to those who celebrate Mass in Polish each 
Sunday in for their generous contribution of £873.90 to the 
ongoing work in the church). 


